




purpose such as a priest, minister of religion or member of a religious order. 
Similarly, if a religious school employs a teacher of religion it would appear 
reasonable for that person to be required to adhere to the relevant religion and its 
tenets. 

At the same time, we do not support general exceptions for religious bodies for any 
and all acts and practices. We would encourage the Government to narrow the focus 
of existing religious exceptions to bring them into line with the approach to exceptions 
for all other employers. 

The Centre is further of the view that the Government should expressly amend anti­
discrimination legislation to prohibit religious organisations and associated religious 
institutions (including health, welfare and educational institutions) in receipt of public 
funding, or providing services on behalf of the government, from discriminating in the 
provision of those services in ways that would otherwise be unlawful. 

We firmly believe that there should be no extension of existing laws to permit 
individuals to claim exceptions or exemptions from anti-discrimination law on the 
basis of faith or religious belief. 

Please feel free to contact me on 02 9514-1084 if you would like any clarification on 
this matter or we can provide you with any further information. 

Yours sincerely, 

Verity Firth 

Executive Director, Social Justice 

Centre for Social Justice and Inclusion 


